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The Shapinsay Sound 

 Every week in Scotland, around 70 people will have an out-of-hospital cardiac arrest, i.e. a cardiac arrest 
either at home, in the workplace or in a public place. Currently only 4 out of those 70 people will survive to 
return home to their loved ones. However if a person receives cardio pulmonary resuscitations (CPR), their 
chance of survival may double. The quicker CPR is started the better their chances. On the other hand, 
without CPR being started, a persons chance of survival decreases by up to 10% with each passing minute. 
 
                                                  What is Cardio Pulmonary Resuscitation?    
 
Cardio pulmonary resuscitationðCPRðis a simple but vital skill used to push down on someone's chest to 
try to get the heart working again. 
                          
                                                    Do you want to learn to re-start a heart?     
 
British Heart Foundations National Restart a Heart Day is on the 16th October, however as this is a week 
day Heart Start Shapinsay and the Shapinsay Fire & Rescue Service will be holding an open session 
on Sunday 21st October at the Clubrooms to teach this simple but potentially life-saving skill. 
 
 Why donôt you come along and have a go? Who knows, a few minutes of your time now, may give another 
the rest of their life. You will receive a certificate and of course a cuppa and biscuits. 
 
                                                   Time  10amð-12noon   and   2pm ð 4pm 
 
 
 
Callðfor help 999 
Pushð the chest 
Rescueðbreaths 

Could you Re-start a Heart? 

 

INSIDE 

THIS 

ISSUE 

  
Shapinsay Scholl 1 

Shapinsay  

Development 
Trust  
 

Kirk news  

2 

Garden Notes 

from Old School  
 
  

 

3 

Garden notes  

part 2  
  
  

 

4 

Shapinsay Scouts 

Cubs and Beavers 
 
  

 
  

5 

 RNLI  

  

 
  

 

6 

   
Sea-ing things on 

Shapinsay 
 
Shapinsay Crafters  

7 

Could you Re -start 

a Heart  

8 

The Shapinsay Sound 
SHAPINSAY 

DEVELOPMENT 

TRUST 

October 2018  Shapinsay School                                                  

The Nursery children have welcomed Agi into the class. They have been busy playing 
in the Vets role play area and thinking about how to look after animals. There has also 
been a lot of painting and drawing going on. 
The P1 - 3 children have been continuing to work on their animal project. In science 
they have learned about food chains, and thought about what each animal eats. In  
music they have been singing and accompanying the song "The animals went in 2 by 
2". In philosophy we thought about Noah's Ark, and whether an animal could be good 
or bad. There were some interesting ideas! 
The P4 - 7 children have been learning about the human body in Science. In Spanish 
they have been learning the days and months so that they can write the date. In 
French they have been learning body parts. The children have also been learning to 
programme BBC microbit computers, and they were able to make their microbits light 
up to make words or pictures. We have welcomed Justin into the P4 - 7 class.  
We now have all our pupil committees in place. As part of our self-evaluation last year 
the children wanted to have more opportunities to lead things. As a result we now have 
the Pupil Council, Junior Road Safety Officers, Eco Committee, Sports Committee, IT 
Group and the Library Group. Each group has set their aims for the year and these will 
form part of the School Improvement Plan for this session. 
 
Before the summer holiday the P4-7 class and Miss Clements put together a 
nomination to the Primary Science Teacher Awards to nominate Miss Angier 
as an outstanding science teacher. We are delighted as she has been 
shortlisted, and we will be having a visit from the Primary Science Teaching 
Trust at some point. Fingers crossed! 
 
Finally, we are delighted to announce that: on Monday 24th September we 
were the first school in Orkney to be awarded the Gold Award by Sport 
Scotland.  
We had lots of visitors from Shapinsay and from beyond at the special assembly. The 
sports committee did a wonderful presentation where they explained all the hard work 
that had gone into the award. To achieve the award the sports committee (formed of 
pupils, parents and staff, but in particular Mrs Bews and Kirsty Spence from Active 
Schools) had to do a lot of work over the last year. Well done! 
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  Shapinsay Development Trust 

                                                     

                 Congratulations 
                                                                 to 

                                              Shapinsay School 

 Kirk News 

I need to start by extending a heartfelt thank you to all of you who have helped make our week at the Blue 
Door such a success! Youôve brought donations, raffle prizes, chutneys, plants, baking and volunteer hours in 
great abundance ï thank you! Without you all and your tremendous support it wouldnôt have happened! We 
raised a fabulous Ã2937.06! Thank you for wonderful support! 
 
This month we begin our coffee afternoons again at the Boathouse ï please feel free to come along on the 
18th October between 2 and 4 pm. Itôs an opportunity to chat with one another, share a cuppa and sample 
some excellent baking from local bakers. There will also be activities for children as always. As our Handbells 
Group are still raising funds for the new tone chimes, weôll put all the donations on the day towards that ï but 
there is no need to give anything! Whatôs important is the social interaction and getting to know one another 
better. 
 
Later in the month we welcome two preachers to Shapinsay ï both of them are Episcopal readers willing to 
help us out. Chris Burton has never been to Shapinsay before and Catriona Robertson has been once or twice 
before. Weôre looking forward to welcoming them and sharing in worship with them. 
See you soon hopefully! 
 
Julia 
Contact me at: Rev Julia Meason, 874789, JMeason@churchofscotland.org.uk  
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Sea-ing things on Shapinsay!                                 by Pete Higgens 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Shapinsay Crafters 

Do you have a connection to the sea?, then weôd like to hear from you and  
invite you to take part in an important survey on Shapinsay. Human occupation 
of Orkney will always depend on what use is made of the sea.  Orkney Research 
Centre for Archaeology (ORCA) is looking for traces of how humans have used 
the sea, from the first settlers to the present day, and are looking for help from 
local residents. 
We suspect there is quite a lot of evidence scattered around Orkney, but so far 
theyôve had little attention except as part of wider, investigations, and they are 
slowly disappearing.  We think the time has come to see what survives, and 
what they can tell us, and weôre starting with Shapinsay. 
Weôre looking for anything related to the sea ï boat-building sites, harbours, 
nousts, wharfs, slipways, landing places, net mending and drying areas, land 
reclamation, sea walls and other defences, navigation beacons, fishing  
equipment, dumps of shellfish, kelp pits, and others. If you know where these 
or anything similar can be found, weôll be interested! 
 
The study will concentrate on the Ouse, which was used as an anchorage  
depending on the wind and tide, from at least the 18th-century.  Here there are 

low linear stone features such as The Furrow of Traddleton visible at low tide, and nousts and landing places 
on the ayres at Ling Holm and Lochend.   
Weôd like your help with a walkover survey, guided by a professional archaeologist, aimed at recording what 
we can find, but just as importantly, what you can tell us. 
 
Fieldwork will be on Thursday 4th October to Saturday 6th, between 10 and 4.   
 
Could anyone interested please call Pete Higgins on 569223, or email pete.higgins@uhi.ac.uk, so we have 
some idea of numbers.  Meeting place is the Boathouse, and weôll run a mini-bus to the Ouse. 

mailto:JMeason@churchofscotland.org.uk

